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Diary Dates 

Monday, 8th February 
• 8:40am Assembly and School 

Prayer. 

Tuesday, 9th February 
• Year One Incursion ‘Travelbugs’. 

Wednesday, 10th February 

Ash  Wednesday 
• Whole School Mass for Ash 

Wednesday and the  
 Commissioning of the 2016     

Leaders. 

• P&F making Easter Raffle Ticket 
Books 10:15am in the school 
office meeting room. 

Dear Parents, Boys & Girls, 
 
I wrote in my first Bulletin, back at the beginning of 2014, that I was looking forward to 
working at StMM’s and I was assured the school community was one of great energy and 
commitment. I can really say that this has been very much the case over the past two 
years with an increase in participation from all in our Community. I look forward to       
continuing the journey with our students, parents, parish and staff in 2016. 
 
I would like to welcome back all our students and their families from a well-rested holiday 
to an exciting and action filled year of learning. A special welcome to all our new         

students, especially our new Kinders, who I am sure 
will feel very happy in becoming part of the caring and 
friendly     community here at St Margaret Mary’s 
(StMM’s) I would also like to welcome a number of 
new staff: Andrew Kelleher (Learning Support), Ronell 
Robles (Information Technology), Sue Tripp (Learning 
Support), Brian Melocco (School Counsellor), Dale 
Yearlsey (Yr 2 Teacher) and Stephanie Finch (Yr 1      
Support). 
 
St Margaret Mary’s is a Catholic school and as such 
exists to support the parish, at Merrylands, and works 

closely with the parish team lead by Fr Janusz and Fr Peter James. We are a strong,   
welcoming community and will work hard at following Pope Francis’s call: 
“Be merciful, even as your Father is merciful” (cf. Lk 6:36). 
There will be a number of opportunities for our community to Listen, Share and Act 
when linking the Year of Mercy to our daily work here at Merrylands. 

 
God Bless. 
 
 
 
Kevin Mills 
Principal 

Opening Mass/

Ash Wednesday 
On Wednesday, 10th         
February, you are warmly 
welcomed to the Ash 
Wednesday Mass marking 
the beginning of the Season 
of Lent. At this Mass we 
will also ask for God’s 
Blessings on the year ahead 
and induct our school    
leaders. This Mass will 
begin at 9.00am and the 
whole school will attend. 

Back to School Prayer 

We thank You for the fragrance of a new box of crayons, Lord,  
The rainbow in each perfect row;  
Thank You for each bundle of snowy white notebook paper,  
Awaiting fresh possibilities.  
May they remind us that You make all things new,  
And bless us with abundance.  
Thank You for this ruler; for every eraser that tops every pencil.  
May they help us remember to measure our blessings, 
But never Your boundless love for us;  
To allow for the making of mistakes as a normal part of human 
learning.  
As we lay out our new clothes for these first days of school, 
Help us remember to put on Christ each day, too,  
And to "clothe the naked" as He asked us.  
But mostly, God, help us remember, 
That Jesus is always our best and most devoted teacher— 
That we never outgrow all His lessons on, 
How you want us to live and to love. 



Car Pick Up 
Any parents wishing to join Car Pick Up will need to see the    
office to fill out a form and be issued with a number to be        
displayed on their windscreens. Children will be given a          
corresponding number to attach to their bag. It is important that 
all parents involved in this service be attentive to the rules of the 
road. 

Administration 

Important Dates for Term One 
Tuesday, 9th February   Year One Incursion ‘Travelbugs’. 
 

Wednesday, 10th February Ash Wednesday.  
  Whole School Mass for Ash 

Wednesday and the Commission-
ing of the 2016 School Leaders. 

  P&F Easter Raffle Ticket Book 
Making. 

 

Tuesday, 16th February  Cumberland Zone Swimming    
Carnival. 

 

Wednesday, 24th February Easter Raffle Tickets go home 
with students today. 

 

Thursday, 25th February Diocesan Swimming Carnival. 
 

Monday, 7th March  Catholic Schools Week. 
  Second Hand Uniform Shop open 

9am—9:30am. 
 

Monday, 14th March  Easter Raffle Tickets due back  
today. 

 

Friday, 18th March  Mufti Day—Easter Egg  
  Donation. 
  P&F Easter Wrapping & Raffle 

Draw. 
 

Friday, 25th March  Good Friday. 
 

Sunday, 27th March  Easter Sunday. 
 

Tuesday, 29th March  School Resumes after Easter 
Break. 

 

Friday, 8th April  School Closes for Term One. 

MAI Testing 
Thank you to all the parents and students for your support with 
the MAI Testing. It ran very smoothly.  
Students who have not yet been tested will be tested during class 
time. 

Photo Permission 
From time to time photos and/or videos footage of your child will 
be taken at school and school events. These photos may be used in 
the school newsletter, diocesan newsletter, brochures, advertising, 
newspaper, website or publications and video footage. If you do 
not wish for your child/ren’s photos to be taken and published, 
please advise the school office in writing.  

Nut Allergies 
As you may or may not be aware there are a number of children 
attending our school who have nut allergies. This means that if 
these children come in contact with any nut products they will 
have a severe allergic reaction.  
We are asking that children refrain from bringing food to school 
that may contain nuts. (Nutella, Peanut Butter, Muesli bars etc.) 
We also ask that you remind your child/ren not share their lunch 
or any other food with another child. 

School Uniforms 
All uniforms must be worn neatly and correctly. It is expected that 
children have suitable hairstyles appropriate to their age and 
school expectations. Long hair must be tied back. Our Sun Safe 
program—No Hat No Play requires students to wear our school 
cap or school hat when outside. These hats and caps are available 
at the school office. Sleeper earrings and stud earrings may be 
worn. Please be aware that these can be dangerous during sports 
time. Simple signet rings may also be worn. No expensive        
jewellery is to be worn at school.  

School Fees 2016 
All school fee statements will be posted out by the CEDP within 
the next couple of weeks. If you have any queries regarding fees 
please contact Mrs Maria Pagano at the school office. 

Change of Classes 

Due to an increase in student enrolments at St Margaret Mary’s 
there have been slight changes in some student classes. These 
changes were made to balance the number of boys to girls ratio. 

Thank You 
Thank you to the wonderful parents that 
covered books for the library while they 
were waiting for their child to complete 
their MAI (Maths Assessment Interview) 
and also took books home to cover. 

Student Medical Information 
If your child/ren suffer from Asthma or has/have       
medical conditions, could you please contact the office 
in writing with an update of the medical conditions and 
any other information that may be helpful to the school in relation 
to the care of your child’s/children’s medical conditions. For ex-
ample if your child suffers from Asthma please supply an update 
of your child’s Asthma Plan. 
All medical information is required to be updated, and all Action 
Plans for Anaphylaxis and Asthma need to be current. 
 

Thank you, 
Office Staff Crunch and Sip 

Just a reminder Crunch and Sip is a break during 
class when students can refuel on fruit or       
vegetables and rehydrate on water. The break 
assists students with physical and mental       
performance, and concentration in the          
classroom. 

Evacuation Training 
One day next week we will be holding a Fire Evacuation Drill for 
the whole school as part of our WHS Safety Training. Please note  
that this will become a normal procedure throughout the year for 
all students, staff and visitors. If you are on school premises at the 
time of the evacuation please follow all instructions from staff. 



Library Borrowing 
Each grade is allocated a time and day for the children to borrow 
books from the school library. Each child must have a library bag. 
This bag cannot be a plastic shopping bag but it can be an old    
pillow slip. The school office has library bags available for 
$15.00 each. 
All students can borrow before school Monday to Friday 
8:15am—8:40am. 

Kindergarten Monday 

Year One Thursday 

Year Two Wednesday 

Year Three Tuesday  

Year Four Blue Tuesday 

Year Five & Year Six Monday to Friday Thursday 
Before School 8:15 –8:40 

Year Four Red Wednesday 

Year Four Yellow Monday 

Codes of Conduct  
 

At our school we have three Codes of Conduct for our students. In 
our behaviour management policy we show the following: 
 

“The whole school community of St Margaret Mary’s continues 
to provide an environment that enhances our Christian values and 
embraces the diversity of people and cultures. The members con-
tribute to ensure that each individual receives their basic needs of 
Love, Belonging, Importance, Freedom and Fun. This is achieved 
by members knowing they have the.......    
 

Right 

♦ to be happy and feel safe 

♦ to learn 

♦ to be respected 
 

and the Responsibility 

♦ to allow others to feel happy and safe 

♦ to allow learning to occur 

♦ to show respect for everyone. 
 

Therefore, the school maintains a Code of Conduct that states: 

♦ Everyone has the right to Teach and Learn 

♦ Everyone has the right to feel Valued and Respected 

♦ Everyone has the right to feel Safe and Secure. 
 

We ask that you speak with your children about our three Codes 
of Conduct. We have high expectations that our students will be     
consistent with their behaviour and learning. 

Sports Days 
Children are required to wear their sports uniform on their        
allocated days. Correct sports uniform must be worn along with 
appropriate shoes. Hats must be worn at all times when outside. 
 

Kinder  Tuesday and Thursday 
 

Year 1  Wednesday and Friday 
 

Year 2  Tuesday and Thursday 
 

Year 3  Tuesday and Thursday 
 

Year 4  Wednesday and  Friday 
 

Year 5  Wednesday and Friday 
 

Year 6  Monday and Friday 

Teaching and Learning 

StMM’S 2016 STAFF  
Parish Priest Fr Janusz Pawlicha 
Assistant Priest Fr Peter James Strohmayer 
 Br John Maria Jurgutis 
 

THE LEADERSHIP TEAM  
Principal Kevin Mills 
Assistant Principal Jennifer Veness 
Religious Education Co-ordinator Anne Prendergast 
Literacy Co-ordinator Lauriana Rodricks 
Numeracy Co-ordinator Rebecca Teulan 
EMU Specialist Melissa Fardella 
Learning Support Co-ordinator Sue Tripp 
Drama Literacy Nancy Kubti 
   

THE OFFICE STAFF Maria Pagano 
 Kerrie Booth 
 Annmaree McGuirk 
 

THE TEACHING TEAM  
Kindergarten    Neha Luthra  
  Meghan O’Brien  
  Melissa Hanna  
 

Year One  Rebecca Teulan 
  Emma Swanson 
  Melissa Diterlizzi  
  Stephanie Finch 
 

Year Two  Melissa Fardella 
  Mary-Louise Armstrong  
  Dale Yearsley 
 

Year Three  Marie Debes (M, T, W) 
  Georgette Attard (Th, F) 
  Nancy Kubti  
  Daniel Maunick 
 

Year Four  Pauline McFarlane 
  Francine Attard 
  Stefanie deSantis 
 

Year Five  Chris Tenido 
  Anne Prendergast 
  Lauriane Rodricks 
  Lyn Burton 
 

Year Six  Helen Golack 
  Diane Antonucci 
  Jennifer Veness 
 

Librarian  Michele Balogh-Caristo  
 

Reading Recovery  Nicole Ashe 
  Andrew Kelleher 
 

Learning Support  Sue Tripp 
  Nicole Ashe 
  Andrew Kelleher 
  Kellie Foley 
  Jill Tate 
 

IT  Ronell Robles 
 

RFF (Tues/Wed/Thu) Maxine Allen 
  Belinda Martino 
  Rawa Simhairi 
 

Teacher Aides  Paulette Michael  
  Paulette Albertin  
   Haifa Rizk  
 

School Counsellor  Brian Melocco 
 

School Maintenance   Emmanuel Eid 
  Joe Culican  



Personal Growth 

Noah Elias Angelina Khoury Victor Doueihi 

Nyadeng Manyang Mary Fakhr Charbel Ndaira 

Jaidyn Walsh Antonio Zahra Samar Bassi 

Cecelia Pickering Kirpatric Manalansan Dib Aoun 

Aidan Rigby Gurleen Kaur Johnny Toubia 

Lilli Eve Loncar Joab Hada Rebecca Georges 

Jordan Escalada Biar Biar Charbel Younan 

Eleena Bourizk Dany Abou Zeid David Fung 

Sunnelle Maxion Raia Vivas Jordan Yanga 

Pavitar Pansi Vatsal Sharma Nikolai Krga 

Mikayla Issac Shirak Yaghya Grazia Carrano 

Christopher Ndaira Charbel Khraiche Neola Asante 

Salome Blandon Cano Maroun Ibrahim George Sandys  

Alanieta Sandys Melvin Lanojan Maya Nader 

Caroline El Bayeh Luke Hemming Myles Shrestha 

Macey Vuicakau Megan Yalda Malik Daniels 

Emmalee Essey Dhruv Handa John Barakat 

Bishoy Gaid 

Niki Oats Angelique Baaini Jolene El Khoury 

Antonio Youssef Ella Alphonse Annalise Draiby 

Akurdit Akoy Gerard Morales Georges Nakhoul 

Leba Younan Phoebe Afful Samuel Edwards 

Mikayla Georges Bella Injerkouchi Anthony Sattout 

Tyrone Wedlock Valentine Williams Elissa Ellias 

Costa Zoumpoulias Abuk Juk  

Congratulations to all those children who celebrate their birthday 
around this time or celebrated during the holidays. 

George Kapetangiannis  

Student Leaders for 2016 
Congratulations to the following students on achieving their new 
positions and we look forward to their enhanced participation and 
representation in our school community in 2016.  
 

School Captains   Rebecca Georges and Victor Doueihi 
 

Vice Captains  Mikayla Issac and Dennis Asante 
 

2016 Colour Captains 

McGoven Richard Lavroff 
Kostka Vatsal Sharma 
Maur Caleb Neculman 
Tosi Antonia Kyriakos 
 
Faith Community: Charbel Ndaira 
 Samantha Georges 
Teaching & Learning: Christian Karam 
 Taya Higgins 
Personal Growth: Gianni Luccitti 
 Theara Santos-Lorenzo 
Partnership: Gregory Farah 
 Sally Fung 
 

These students will receive their badges at the 9am Mass on 
Wednesday, 10th February. Parents and friends are welcome to 
join us at the this Mass. 

Beginning of a New School Year 
 

As our school year began many students 
attended their MAI, on Wednesday or 
Thursday last week, to help teachers plan 
appropriate   activities to benefit each child. 
 
 

 

Students from Years One to Six 
started school on Friday and   
began with a Morning Assembly 
where they met their teacher for 
this year and were introduced to 
the Year 6 School Leaders. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All of the Kindergarten children    
began school for the first time on 
Monday with many fun learning   
activities. 
 
 
 

The Parents of the Kinder-
garten students, as well as the 
new parents to StMM’s, were 
invited for Morning Tea in the 
LARC where they were able 
to meet other parents and the 
P & F Committee. 

Executive Director’s Summer 

Reading Challenge 
 

Enter online at 
www.parra.catholic.edu.au 

 
Entries close 5th of February, 2016. 



Partnership Faith Community 

A Year of Mercy 
Pope Francis Reflections 

The Jubilee of Mercy began when Pope Francis 
opened the Holy Door of St Peter’s Basilica on 8th 
December, 2015 and will conclude when he closes 
that same door on 20 November, 2016. Throughout 
the year, reflections by Pope Francis will be placed 
in the newsletter around the theme of Mercy. 
 

“I would like to recall [the Seven Corporal Works of Mercy), 
because it will be good to hear them again: They are: 

1. to feed the hungry;  
2. to give drink to the thirsty;  
3. to clothe the naked;  
4. to harbor the homeless;  
5. to visit the sick;  
6. to visit the imprisoned;  
7. to bury the dead.  

 

I encourage you to carry on your work with joy and to model it 
after Christ's, allowing all who suffer to encounter you and count 
on you in time of need.” 
Address, June 14, 2014 
 

Reflection 
In this Year of Mercy what can you do to show mercy toward 

others? How familiar are you with the Seven Corporal Works of 
Mercy? How many have you practiced? 

World Youth Day 
A reminder we still have many         
outstanding raffle tickets books for the 
World Youth Day Raffle. Please make 
an effort to return all books whether 
sold or not. Over the next few weeks 
we will be contacting any families 
who have not returned their raffle 
tickets. 

Sacramental Dates 2016 
Please take note of the following dates for 
the Sacramental Program this year for St 
Margaret Mary’s Parish. Information notes 
will be sent home next week. 
 

Year Three  (and older if they have not  

received the Sacraments of Reconciliation and First Holy 

Communion) 
 

Term 1 - Reconciliation and Holy Communion Information: 

Information Evening: Mon, 29th Feb, 7pm 
Enrolment Mass 1: Sun, 6th Mar, 10:30am 
Enrolment Mass 2: Sun, 13th Mar, 10:30am 
 

Term 2 - Reconciliation: 
Lesson 1: Sun, 15th  May, 11:30am (approx). 
Lesson 2: Sun ,22nd May, 11:30am (approx). 
Lesson 3: Sun, 29th May, 11:30am (approx). 
Lesson 4: Sun, 5th Jun, 11:30am (approx). 
Rehearsal: Mon, 6th Jun, 7pm 
Reconciliation Liturgy: Mon, 13th Jun, 7pm 
 

Term 3 - First Holy Communion: 
Lesson 1: Sun, 24th Jul, 11:30am (approx). 
Lesson 2: Sun, 31st Jul, 11:30am (approx). 
Lesson 3: Sun, 7th Aug, 11:30am (approx). 
Lesson 4: Sun, 14th Aug, 11:30am (approx). 
Lesson 5: Sun, 21st Aug, 11:30am (approx). 
Celebration: Sun, 28th Aug, 10:30am 

Celebration Sun, 4th Sep, 10:30am 
 

Term 4 - Confirmation: 
Year Five (and older if they have been confirmed) 

Information Evening: Mon, 12th Sep, 7pm 
Enrolment Mass: Sun, 18th Sep, 10:30am 
Lesson 1: Sun, 16th Oct, 11:30am (approx). (Feast of St. MM) 
Lesson 2: Sun, 23rd Oct, 11:30am (approx). 
Lesson 3: Sun, 30th Oct, 11:30am (approx). 
Penitential Liturgy: Mon, 31st Oct, 7pm 
Lesson 4: Sun, 6th Nov, 11:30am (approx). 
Rehearsal: Mon, 7th Nov, 7pm 
Celebration Mass: Wed, 9th Nov, 7pm 
 

If you have any questions about the Sacramental Program please 
contact the Parish Office on Tuesdays to Fridays 9am –3pm, by 
telephoning 9637 2526. 
 

Anne Prendergast 

Partnership 

St Margaret Mary’s Parish  

Merrylands 

OLMC Parramatta Open Day  
Our Lady of Mercy College Parramatta warmly invites you to its 
2016 Open Day on Sunday, February 28 from 10am – 2.00pm. 
Principal’s welcome at 10.00am and 12.00 noon.  
 

Discover why a Mercy Education is treasured for life.   
 

Reservations can be made by visiting www.olmc.nsw.edu.au or 
phone 9683 3300 to obtain further information.  

St Pauls Catholic College, 

Greystanes 
St Pauls Catholic College, Greystanes, in-
vites you to our OPEN DAY: Sunday, March 
13th, from 11.30am-2.30pm. The College is 
situated at 198 Old Prospect Rd, Greystanes. 
Come along to experience what our College 
can offer young men during their secondary 
schooling years. 



Child Protection 
 

Parents wishing to help out on school excursions, in classrooms, 
in the canteen, at sporting activities, P&F activities, or any      
activity that involves contact with students other than your own, 
MUST complete the Child Protection Module and Working 
with Children Check. 
 

This is a requirement as part of the child protection within 
schools. If you completed the child protection module in 2014, 
you are required to redo the module in 2016. If you completed 
the module last year, 2015, you do not need to redo the module 
until next year. 
 

To access the module go to  
http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au 
(Completing this module you must renew every 2 years). 
 

It is a system requirement that child protection training be       
completed by all volunteers commencing work in our school 
and for existing volunteers. 
 

To use the module: 

1.  Open the module by clicking start. 
2.  Read through the presentation. 
3.  Complete and submit quiz questions. This will take       

approximately 45 minutes. 
4.  After successful completion of the module, fill out the 

form by typing your name, email address, contact      
number, contact address and the school you intend to 
volunteer at. 

5. A notification of your successful completion of the mod-
ule will be sent via e-mail to the school and also to your 
email address. 

 

You also need to complete the Working with Children Check. 
This is can be obtained by visiting the following website. http://
www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au and follow all the instructions. 
You then must register through the Roads and Maritime        
Services. This is also free and allows you to help out at any 
voluntary activity where children are concerned. This is a 5 year 
certificate.  

Partnership 

Parent to Parent 
Welcome back parents, we hope you had a restful holiday. Thank 
you to all the parents who helped on Monday to make the ‘Meet 
and Greet’  morning tea a success.  
 

Easter is approaching early this year and the 
P&F will be needing parent helpers on      
Wednesday, 10th February, following the Whole 
School Mass at about 10am. The P&F will be 
putting raffle books together in the meeting 
room in the office. Your help will be appreciat-
ed.  
If anyone has baskets or sweet platters they no 
longer need could you please donate them so we 
can make up the Easter baskets. They can be left 
at the school office. All donations are greatly appreciated.  
 
Thank you, 
Mrs Carol Hitti  
President  
 
Upcoming Dates to remember Term One 
24th February  Easter Raffle Tickets go home. 
7th March Preloved uniform shop open 9am—9:30am. 
9th March The First P&F Meeting for 2016. 
14th March Raffle Tickets due back. 
18th March  Easter Basket Wrapping and Raffle Draw. 
4th April Preloved Uniform Shop Open 9am—

9:30am. 

Student Banking 
St Margaret Mary’s participates in the student banking program 
which is run by the Commonwealth Bank. If your child is in years 
1-6 and has a student banking account, they can participate in this 
program. 
Student Banking Day is on Tuesdays and will commence on     
Tuesday, 16th February. Students need to bring their bank books 
to school on this day and hand it to their class teacher. If your 
child would like to open a bank account, you can open an account 
at the Commonwealth Bank online. 

Canteen Helpers 
Do you enjoy conversation with your lunch? Would you like to 
see your children occasionally during school hours? Are you   
looking for a way to become involved at school, in a social       
relaxed way and you have completed the Child Protection       
Module? Then the canteen is the answer you’ve been looking for. 
We require some new faces to join our wonderful team of canteen 
ladies. If you can spare a day in a week, fortnight, month or even 
occasionally, please fill out the form and return it to the school 
office. 
We really do need the help! Many hands do make light work and 
your child would love to see you in the canteen. Mums, Dads, 
Nans, or Pops are all welcome. Lunch is provided. If you would 
like any more information please see Georgina in the Canteen. 
 

�————————————————————————— 

Canteen Helper 
 

Name:________________________________________  
 

Contact No:____________________________ 
 

Child’s 
Name:__________________________________________  
 

Child’s Class:_________________ 
 

Please circle when you are able to help. 
 
Monday      Tuesday      Wednesday       Thursday         Friday 
 

Weekly        Fortnightly        Monthly        Emergency 

Book Club 
Approximately twice a 
term children are given 
the opportunity to order 
books from Ashton Scholastic Book Club. It is important that 
when you are ordering items offered by Ashton that you read the 
information provided in the catalogue regarding the product. If 
you are not fully satisfied with your purchase parents are asked to 
contact Ashton as the school’s role is only ordering and distribu-
tion. 
It is not compulsory to order these books. The order forms will be 
sent home with your child and are to be completed and returned to 
the school with the exact money (no change will be given). Pay-
ment can be made by cash, cheque or credit card. Please ensure 
that the child’s name, class and amount enclosed are clearly 
marked on the envelope as well as on the order form. 
Parents now have the opportunity to order their child/ren’s books     
directly from Scholastics via the parent LOOP. Information     
regarding the LOOP can be found on the Scholastic website or 
through the brochure sent home with your child.  






